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In response to the further consultation on this application, the policy team has no additional 

comments to make other than to note the provision of an indicative site plan for the area which 

indicates the potential layout of the of the office / business park element of the scheme. Clarification 

of the fact that construction of Office 1 and its associated road infrastructure and parking will take 

place within 12 months from the date of non-office use occupation as specified in the draft 

Unilateral Undertaking is also noted.   

 

In helping to convey the developer's intentions for the wider site, the additional information 

demonstrates the scheme's potential to help address the identified shortfall in B-class employment 

land across the Borough and help fulfil the emerging Cheltenham Plan's aspirations to develop the 

site for B-class employment in light of green belt proposals emanating from the JCS process. 


